

Meeting Minutes Campus Planning Committee Meeting (CPC) March 15, 2018 Memorial Union

Committee Members

Angela Bollinger
Aaron Crandall
David Darling
Mark Eriksson
Emmet Gaffney
Aristotle Georgiades
Yevgenya Grinblat

James Lagro

Sarah Mangelsdorf

Lesley Moyo Shelby O'Connor Leon Shohet

Kate Vandenbosch

FP&M Staff

Gary Brown
Daniel Einstein

Peter Blochl-Anderson

Terry Boehner Paul Umbeck Lisa Reese

Meloney Linder Brent Lloyd Chris Bruhn Pete Heaslett

Visitors

Omar Poler

Aaron Bird Bear

Marce Folk

Lindsey Honeyager

Paul Robbins

1. Call to Order

a. The chair of the committee, Provost Sarah Mangelsdorf, called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.

2. Old Business

- a. The minutes from the November 30, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved with the following changes:
 - Item 5: <u>Revise</u> as follows: David Darling, <u>Associate</u> Vice Chancellor for Facilities Planning & Management, reviewed charge of the committee and committee responsibilities.

3. New Business

a. Presentation: Bucky on Parade – Daniel Einstein, Historic and Cultural Resources Manager.

Bucky on Parade, as sponsored by the Madison Sports Committee, will begin installation on May 6th, 2018. Locations have been selected by committee which have carefully mapped out the placement of each Bucky on campus.

4. Action Item

a. Presentation: Native Nations Signage on Bascom Hill – Daniel Einstein, Historic and Cultural Resources Manager.

Daniel Einstein introduced Omar Poler, Interim American Indian Coordinator and Aaron Bird Bear, American Indian Curriculum Services to aid in the presentation of Native Nations Signage on Bascom Hill. Working over the last year, the Committee on Native American Campus Signage has sought to create a learning tool for campus; strengthening the relationship the University of Wisconsin-Madison has with the Twelve First Nations Wisconsin. The Committee on Native American Campus Signage was charged by Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs, Sarah C. Mangelsdorf to:

"This Committee is charged to review the needs and opportunities, in consultation with sovereign native nations of Wisconsin, including and especially the Ho-Chunk Nation. Signage will be developed to advance multiple needs, including the needs of Wisconsin's sovereign Native Nations to have their presence and heritage recognized and honored, K-12 education needs and the needs of the UW-Madison community to learn about the native heritage and the landscape, and the needs of native students, faculty and staff to experience an inclusive and respectful learning environment"

- Sarah C. Mangelsdorf, Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs March 21, 2017.

The Committee explored UW-Madison's deep history which is rich in archeological sites of the Frist Nations of Wisconsin. Specifically acknowledging early settlers forced removals of the Ho-Chunk peoples, which split the Nation into two. Survivors today from that group have resisted removal. The text on the bronze plaque is proposed to read:

"Bascom Hill Historic District

Our Shared Future

The University of Wisconsin-Madison occupies ancestral Ho-Chunk land, a place their nation has called Teejop (day-JOPE) since time immemorial. In an 1832 treaty, the Ho-Chuck were forced to cede this territory. Decades of ethnic cleansing followed when both the federal and state government repeatedly, but unsuccessfully, sought to forcibly remove Ho-Chuck from Wisconsin. This history of colonization informs our shared future of collaboration and innovation. Today, UW-Madison respects the inherent sovereignty of the Ho-Chunk Nation, along with the eleven other First Nations of Wisconsin.

2018"

This signage will be part of a family of bronze signage first added in 1998. Campus Planning & Landscape Architecture lists the location of all the Bronze signage on campus.

Provost Sarah Mangelsdorf thanked the committee of Native American Campus Signage for their hard work.

Motion:

Kate Vandenbosch Moved to approve the location and text of the bronze plaque. Aaron Crandall Seconded

Motion passed unanimously.

5. Announcements

a. Next Meeting: May 3rd, 2018 – Teacher Education Building Room 336

6. Meeting Adjournment

a. There were no other questions or comments and the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Angela M. Bollinger, Secretary